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Further delay in introduction of 60 day usage scheme 

For the second time the government has delayed the introduction of the 60 day 

usage scheme for Veteran, Vintage and Historic vehicles registered in the ACT.  

In a letter to Council president, Richard Jackson, Mr John Bowdery, Executive 

Branch Manager Strategic Policy and Customer advised that while Transport 

Canberra and City Services remains supportive of the change to the 60 day 

scheme, there is a requirement to further consider the relationship between these 

reforms, to ensure the interdependencies between them and other changes to 

registration regulations are properly managed.  

Mr Bowdery further advised that he anticipated writing to Council again by the 

end of September 2021, following the Government’s consideration and providing 

a way forward to implementation of the scheme.  

Council is concerned that the Government is not telling it what the Government 

concerns are in introducing the 60 day scheme, which has been on the drawing 

board for the past three and half years.  
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